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Annwyl Rieni / Dear Parents

Lego / Knex Club

We are hoping to set up a Lego / Knex Club at school but before we are able to finalise arrangements we would be very grateful for donations of Lego as it can be quite expensive! If you are willing to donate and have some which is no longer in use, then please send it to school. Rest assured, it will be well used!

TT Rockstars

We have implemented the maths program 'Times Tables Rock Stars’ in classes and have begun to see a positive effect on the children’s mathematical skills. Times Tables Rock Stars is a fun and challenging programme designed to help students master the times tables.

All children in Years 1-6 should have received an identification card which includes a: personal username and password to log on to their account at school and if possible at home. The children can log in by going to https://ttrockstars.com or you can download the free app ‘Times Tables Rock Stars’ for an iPad / tablet.

We hope that it will be possible for all pupils to log in during school and at home on a regular basis. For more information, a parent guide/handbook is available to download at https://ttrockstars.com/org/downloads . If you have any questions or difficulties, please do not hesitate to contact the school.

Warmer Weather

We had a few days of beautiful sunshine last week and hopefully we will see some more very soon! 

When it is quite warm, please send the children to school with a sun hat and sun cream. It is also important that they have a water bottle in school that they can refill during the day. As a healthy school, we request that water only is provided rather than flavoured water or squash.

Our children are encouraged to be active during the school day and particularly at breaktime and lunchtime. It is most important that all children come to school in suitable clothing and footwear. Please avoid sun-tops which do not cover the shoulders or footwear such as open toe / flip flop style sandals. Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.

Information

Powys People Direct (PPD)

Have you heard of Powys People Direct? It is an information and support service where you can get advice and guidance on how to get extra support or raise an issue or concern around the welfare of a child or young person. Contact telephone: 01597 827666

Online Safety

Many Parents / Carers use or have children who browse the internet or use Social Media. It is important that we all try and keep up to date and be aware of the safety features available on these popular sites.

Therefore, in the monthly newsletters we will aim to provide you with information on online safety through highlighting websites that provide tips, advice, guides and resources to help keep your child safe online. This month we recommend looking at www.saferinternet.org.uk
Free School Meals

If you are on a low income you may be entitled to claim free school meals for your child. Please follow the link for more information provided on the Powys County Council website: http://www.powys.gov.uk/en/schools-students/free-school-meals-help-with-school-clothing/
Breakfast Club

We will shortly be compiling a mini questionnaire based on Breakfast Club. Please keep a look out!
Parental Questionnaire Feedback

Thank you to those Parents/Carers for taking the time to complete the questionnaire at the beginning of the spring term. There are many aspects where parents were positive and satisfied with the provision. However, areas to improve and focus on initially are:

· Communication: advance notice of events where possible.

· Information regarding reading

· Pupil progress meetings.

If you attended Parents’ Evening in February you will have received additional information regarding your child’s progress. An end of year report will be issued at the end of the summer term and the next formal parents’ evening will be in October/November (dates to be confirmed early autumn term 2018).

Shortly, we will be arranging an after school event for you to have information on how you can support your child with reading at home, the school’s approach to reading and the books that we have available. More information will follow.
Some dates for your diary

Welsh National Tests


-
Wednesday 2nd-9th May 

Bank Holiday



-
Monday 7th May

Whitsun Half Term


-
Monday 28th – Friday 1st June

Llanidloes HS Transition days (Yr 6)
-
Wednesday 4th & Thursday 5th July

NHS Birthday Celebrations

-
Monday 2nd – Friday 6th July 

Sports Day



-
Tuesday 10th July

a.m Foundation Phase

p.m KS2

Open afternoon



-
Tuesday 17th July

Musical morning


-
Wednesday 18th July

Year 6 Leavers’ assembly (p.m)

-
Thursday 19th July

Powys Eisteddfod


-
 Friday 20th July

Last day of term



-
 Friday 20th July

During the summer term there are also several sporting events which take place during the school day, details of which will be sent home nearer to the time.
Finally, if you have any concerns regarding your child’s education, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yn gywir

Yours sincerely,

Caroline Harries

Headteacher / Pennaeth
